KANSAS

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
DEB MILLER, SECRETARY

KATHLEEN SEBELIUS, GOVERNOR

January 12, 2007

Charles F. Soules, P.E. Director of Public Works P.O. Box 708 Lawrence, Kansas 66044

Dear Mr. Soules:

I am pleased to announce that your proposed KLINK Resurfacing project from Iowa Street (US-59) to Louisiana Street on 23rd Street (K-10) has been selected for funding and will be included in the Kansas Department of Transportation (KDOT) City Connecting Links "KLINK" Resurfacing Program.

Over the past five years, 125 projects totaling nearly \$36 million have been initiated through this program. KDOT has funded approximately \$18 million in improvements with the local governments funding another \$18 million. These improvements couldn't have happened without local partners and KDOT working together.

Your project has been programmed for FY 2009, and KDOT's Bureau of Local Projects will be contacting you regarding the process to get it underway. Please see the attached letter for further details regarding your project's funding. We appreciate your application to the Local Partnership Program. By combining resources, KDOT and you, our local partners, are making a difference in improving the State's transportation system.

Sincerely,

Deb Miller

Secretary of Transportation

Attachment

JAN 22 2007

PUBLIC WORKS

KANSAS

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION DEB MILLER. SECRETARY

KATHLEEN SEBELIUS, GOVERNOR

ROSEMARY M. INGRAM, CHIEF

January 12, 2007

Charles F. Soules, P.E. Director of Public Works P.O. Box 708 Lawrence, Kansas 66044

Dear Mr. Soules:

Congratulations on the approval of your FY 2009 KLINK 1R Resurfacing project from Iowa Street (US-59) to Louisiana Street on 23rd Street (K-10). The city-state agreement for this project will be based on an estimate of \$636,000. The state's participation will be 50 percent of the construction costs, including construction engineering, up to a maximum of \$200,000 as KDOT's total share. Please be reminded that curb and gutter work may be included in the plans, but the costs associated with it are non-participating. Preliminary Engineering (Design) and Utility costs are also non-participating, but must be accounted for and submitted to the Bureau of Local Projects.

At least 90 days before the desired letting, 3 sets of plans, specifications and cost estimate must be submitted to David J. Nagy, Bureau of Local Projects, for final review. Upon full execution of the city/state agreement and approval of the final plans, the city may advertise the project for bid letting. The city is required to submit to KDOT proof of the project bid award, at which time the project funds will be encumbered and made available for payment reimbursements.

If you have any questions or require additional information please call David J. Nagy in the Bureau of Local Projects at (785) 296-3861.

Sinterely.

Rosemary M. Ingtam, P.E./

Chief, Bureau of Program Management

cc: Dan Scherschligt, P.E., District I Engineer David J. Nagy, P.E., Bureau of Local Projects